Board of Directors Quarterly Report

     Greetings friends, families and employees of RSS. I am Sue Schuld, the still pretty new chairman of the board. As I said before, I have the utmost respect for all the employees and the amazing job they are doing, especially those who are on the front lines of the company; those who work directly with the people who live in the group homes. One change we have made since my last report is that we are now inviting group home managers to our board meetings.  This last board meeting was attended by Debran Anderson, the manager at Granger.  This home has some of the most challenging residents in the company.  This last month there was an incident which threatened the safety of the residents and employees at that home, but the quick thinking and professional attitudes of those present handled the situation in an exemplary manner.  We are so proud to have these people working for us!
     In other news, the Thrift store is planning on expanding. It has become a very popular place in the Billings community, and at this point in time they find themselves needing more space! Some of the Options program may move to another location to continue their work, while others will begin working on Christmas crafts to sell at the thrift store.  There was also a day in September where lunch was served and everything in the store was 50% off.  I am so happy to see how well the community is supporting this store. 
     In other news, our new HR person, Michelle Brockman and I went to the campus at MSU-B and spoke to a class about RSS and employment opportunities within the company. We plan to advertise on the Careen Center website and may be able to attract some students to doing an internship with us.  Michelle has also reached out to Rocky Mountain College with a similar idea. Our goal is to find college students who already have an interest in human services and let them know what we have to offer.
     At our next board meeting, we will break into committee groups to tackle ethics, finances and executive actions.  Again, I am so proud to be a part of this group. I will continue to encourage staff, managers, administration, parent and guardians to work together toward a common good for our people. I hope we can make some positive changes and I look forward to working with all of you.

     
